ACA SMR Group Conscience Business Meeting – October 18, 2021
Service Descriptions Committee Report
This ad hoc committee is developing clear, concise descriptions of each position that is involved in running the ACA SMR morning meeting, as well as the positions that handle group business. Each position description sets out a term of service, duties/responsibilities, helpful qualities and best practices.
The first four position descriptions were approved at the April 19, 2021 business meeting:
- Common Elements (applies to everyone performing service for the group)
- Group Conscience Secretary
- Treasurer
- Communications Secretary
Five more position descriptions were approved at the August 16, 2021 business meeting:
- Technical Host
- Meeting Chair
- Room Host
- Newcomer Co-ordinator
- Newcomer-Greeter
These nine position descriptions can be viewed/downloaded from the group’s webpage on Service Positions: https://www.acamorning.org/service-2/service/
Since the September 20, 2021 business meeting, the committee met three times. It discussed, completed a draft of, and invited and considered comments on the draft Service Team Co-Secretaries position description, as well as invited comment on draft Room Moderator, Web Servant and WSO Representative position descriptions. No comments were submitted on-line for the latter three position descriptions. These four descriptions are being recommended by committee for approval at the October 18, 2021 business meeting.
Proposed amendments to the Common Elements position description have been drafted, and it will be reviewed again to arrive at final list of such amendments, also to be recommended for approval at that future business meeting. 
Once the position descriptions are approved, the committee will turn to preparing recommendations for a network directory and/or organizational chart, and any remaining administrative matters, as the committee moves to complete its mandate.  
Again, I would like to thank everyone who attends these committee meetings for the valuable insights they provide, which greatly improve these drafts, and in particular those who attend on a regular basis to perform service and participate in the discussions. A great team effort!
Yours in service,
Paul K-F
Chair
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